Sample Letter to Your Local Officials
Instructions:

· Put on your B&B stationary

· Separate letter to your Mayor, Township Manager/Supervisor, Township/Borough Supervisors/Commissioners
Dear [insert name]:
As the owner of [insert B&B name] located in [insert name of town], PA for more than [insert number of years you have operated your B&B] years, I am concerned with the rapid growth of short-term rentals in our community most notably Airbnb, HomeAway and VRBO. In just a few short years these sites have emerged as an influential and ingrained part of the short-term lodging industry. Many of these short-term rental hosts are not remitting the proper state and local lodging taxes nor are they held to the same standards as bed and breakfasts. Passing health and building inspections, meeting certain operational requirements and obtaining liability insurance are all required of B&Bs.
To receive my occupancy permit, to operate as a Bed & Breakfast, I made an investment to be in compliance with local and state ordinances. Each month, I submit the necessary information to the PA Department of Revenue on the income I have earned from renting out my guest rooms. I pay the proper and legally-owed amount of occupancy tax to the Commonwealth as well as the local lodging tax to my County Treasurer. 
Short-term rentals, if not regulated properly, may have the potential to put me out of business. If these online hosts are not held to the same standards as B&Bs, the traditional B&B as we know today, may not exist in five years. Why would someone go to the trouble of adhering to the B&B requirements established by our [insert township, municipality or borough] when they can list as a short-term rental, provide the same service, and save a lot of money in not having to adhere to the uniform construction code requirements.

I encourage you to address this issue by: ensuring that existing code and zoning regulations are being enforced; determining if our ordinances include defined definitions for short-term rentals and how they should be regulated; and, implementing changes to local ordinances to regulate short-term rentals to ensure a level playing field with professional bed and breakfasts.

The Pennsylvania Association of Bed & Breakfast Inns (PABBI), a non-profit statewide trade organization, has developed a document entitled “Requirements for Short-Term Rental Ordinances” to assist Townships/Boroughs/Cities that are developing a new short-term rental ordinance for their community or re-evaluating the existing short-term rental ordinance. 

PABBI has also developed an “Are you in Compliance” rack card designed to educate residents about local and state requirements who currently list on an online hosting platform or are thinking about it. 
To view the “Requirements of Short-Term Rental Ordinances and the “Are you in Compliance” rack card, visit www.painns.com/short-term-rentals.
All property owners renting out their property for less than 30 days should be held to the same standards under the law—even if they rely on a third-party booking site, such as Airbnb, VRBO, HomeAway, etc. No exemptions should be granted to those properties with a limited number of room nights sold annually.
To protect the safety of guests, the security and peace of residential areas, and ensure fair competition, our community leaders need to work together to regulate short-term rentals.  
Thank you for your time and consideration. 
Sincerely,

Your first & last name

Name of your Bed & Breakfast
Email address or phone number
